
Kelly B. Arnold 
11615 W. 17th St 

Wichita, KS  67212 
 
 
January 28, 2015 
 
RE:   House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 
 House Bill No. 2087 Hearing 
 
Dear Chairman Brunk and Honorable Members of the Committee: 
 
I am a Federal Licensed Firearms holder and would to like ask you to support HB 2087. This bill 
will correct the current language in Kansas Statutes to reflect the intent of the law prior to July 
1, 2014, specifically as it relates to protecting businesses such as mine from local overreach. 
 
My business is a mail order style firearms business and I would like to have the protection from 
being restricted by local ordinances. I do not have a store front business and do not keep 
inventory at my current place of business. I process individual firearm transfers for clients. 
However with the current language that was changed in a bill last session I am unable to move 
my FFL licenses from its current location to a new location. Our local governments’ 
interpretation of this new language has caused them to believe they are able to restrict such 
activity on the basis of specific zoning for business commerce.  
 
The state of Kansas had protected my business until last year when new language gave 
unintended authority to local jurisdictions who want to prohibit FFL’s outside of predetermined 
zoned areas.  
 
Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, thank you for considering this bill.  I respectfully 
as for your support of HB 2087 and request that you pass it favorably out of the committee. 
 
Sincerely 
 

 
 
Kelly B. Arnold 
 
 


